
HAD distributes complimentary COVID-19
rapid test kits to households,
cleansing workers and property
management staff in Sham Shui Po,
Tsuen Wan and Islands Districts

     In light of positive test results for the COVID-19 virus from sewage
samples collected in Sham Shui Po, Tsuen Wan and Islands Districts, the Home
Affairs Department (HAD) said today (August 4) that the Sham Shui Po District
Office (SSPDO), the Tsuen Wan District Office (TWDO) and the Islands District
Office (IsDO) have distributed a total of about 124 000 COVID-19 rapid test
kits to households, cleansing workers and property management staff living
and working in the Districts.

     The SSPDO distributed rapid test kits to households, cleansing workers
and property management staff living and working in Hoi Lok Court, Aqua
Marine and One West Kowloon for voluntary testing through the property
management companies and the owners' committees.
      
     The TWDO also distributed rapid test kits to households, cleansing
workers and property management staff living and working in Park Island for
voluntary testing through the property management company.
      
     In addition, the IsDO distributed rapid test kits to households,
cleansing workers and property management staff living and working in Yu Tai
Court for voluntary testing through the property management company.

     The HAD made the above arrangements in the hope of identifying infected
persons early.

     Members of the public may refer to the demonstration video produced by
the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) under the Department of Health (DH)
via www.youtube.com/watch?v=yzFAUzTtmKk to learn how to use the rapid antigen
test (RAT) kit.

     Persons testing positive through an RAT should take a photo of the test
result and declare the result within 24 hours via the Declaration System for
Individuals Tested Positive for COVID-19 Using Rapid Antigen Test
(www.chp.gov.hk/ratp). If members of the public encounter difficulties in
using the online platform, they can call the automated system at 183 6119 to
register their identification document and telephone number. The CHP under
the DH will contact the relevant person later to complete the report
procedure. There is no need to declare negative test results.

     The Government appeals for the co-operation of members of the public to
safeguard the health of themselves and their families by undergoing testing
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on a voluntary basis and fighting the virus together. The Government urges
all individuals who are in doubt about their own health condition, or
individuals with infection risks (such as individuals who visited places with
epidemic outbreaks or had contact with cases that tested positive), to
undergo testing promptly for early identification of infected persons to
reduce the transmission risks of COVID-19.

Update on supplies from Mainland

     The Task Force on Supplies from the Mainland led by the Transport and
Logistics Bureau (TLB) has been working closely with the Guangdong Provincial
Government and the Shenzhen Municipal People's Government to explore various
means to stabilise the supply of goods from the Mainland to Hong Kong.

     A spokesperson for the TLB said that the "Sea Express" water
transportation service from the Mainland to Hong Kong has been fully launched
and its capacity is rising to increase the supplies of fresh food, other
daily necessities and manufacturing materials. The current supply of fresh
food from the Mainland is stable.

     The spokesperson said today (August 4) that Shenzhen operated 36 cargo
vessel trips and transported around 3 740 twenty-foot equivalent units (TEUs)
of cross-boundary supplies by water yesterday (August 3), equivalent to about
12 880 tonnes of goods, of which around 10 TEUs (about 90 tonnes) were fresh
food and around 3 730 TEUs (about 12 790 tonnes) were non-fresh food,
according to information from the Mainland authorities.

     Since the launch of services from the three ports in Shenzhen since
February 18 to yesterday, a total of around 761 860 TEUs of cross-boundary
supplies have been transported, equivalent to about 3 684 150 tonnes of
goods, of which around 2 180 TEUs (about 18 670 tonnes) were fresh food and
around 759 680 TEUs (about 3 665 480 tonnes) were non-fresh food.

     Meanwhile, to avoid a spillover of the epidemic, the Transport
Department (TD) arranges for dedicated staff to conduct rapid nucleic acid
tests, using nasopharyngeal swabs for specimen collection, for cross-boundary
goods vehicle drivers at various land boundary control points. Only drivers
with a negative result are allowed to enter the Mainland. A total of 3 151
rapid nucleic acid tests were conducted yesterday, among which five cases
that tested preliminarily positive or indeterminate were found. The TD has
passed the cases to the Department of Health for follow-up.

     The TLB will closely monitor the situation and co-operate with the
Mainland authorities to facilitate and implement various measures to ensure
both smooth cross-boundary land transport and a stable goods supply to Hong
Kong, while reducing the risk of epidemic transmission in both the Mainland
and Hong Kong.
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Unauthorised mobile application
related to Chong Hing Bank Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:
 
     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to a press release issued by Chong Hing Bank Limited relating to an
unauthorised mobile application (App), which has been reported to the HKMA. A
hyperlink to the press release is available on the HKMA website.
      
     The HKMA wishes to remind the public that banks will not send SMS or e-
mails with embedded hyperlinks which direct them to the banks' websites to
carry out transactions. They will not ask customers for sensitive personal
information, such as login passwords or one-time password, by phone, email or
SMS (including via embedded hyperlinks).
      
     Anyone who has provided his or her personal information, or who has
conducted any financial transactions, through or in response to the App
concerned, should contact the bank using the contact information provided in
the press release, and report the matter to the Police by contacting the
Cyber Security and Technology Crime Bureau of the Hong Kong Police Force at
2860 5012.

Government makes “restriction-testing
declaration” and issues compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Kui On House, Wo
Lok Estate, Kwun Tong

     The Government today (August 4) exercised the power under the Prevention
and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulation
(Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective from 5pm
under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons subject to compulsory
testing") within the specified "restricted area" in Kwun Tong (i.e. Kui On
House, Wo Lok Estate, Kwun Tong, excluding non-domestic units thereat, see
Annex) are required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing.
Persons subject to compulsory testing are required to stay in their premises
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until all such persons identified in the "restricted area" have undergone
testing and the test results are mostly ascertained. The Government aims at
finishing this exercise at around 10am tomorrow (August 5). The operation may
be extended depending on test results.
 
     A Government spokesman said, "Under Cap. 599J, the Government can,
according to the needs of infection control, make a 'restriction-testing
declaration'. Having reviewed a basket of factors, including the viral load
in sewage, the information of relevant positive cases, and other
circumstantial factors, and conducted a risk assessment, the Government
decided to make a 'restriction-testing declaration' for the relevant area."
 
     The Government will set up temporary specimen collection stations at the
"restricted area" and request persons subject to compulsory testing to
undergo testing before 11pm today. Arrangements will be made for persons
subject to compulsory testing to undergo a nucleic acid test at specimen
collection stations where dedicated staff will collect samples through
combined nasal and throat swabs. Persons subject to compulsory testing must
stay at their place of residence until all test results are ascertained to
avoid cross-infection risk. The Government will make arrangement to
facilitate specimen collection for people with impaired mobility. All persons
in the "restricted area" who have tested positive in the past 14 days,
including positive cases identified either by nucleic acid tests recorded by
the Department of Health (DH) or by rapid antigen tests that have been self-
declared to the DH, are not required to undergo testing in this compulsory
testing exercise.
 
     The Government spokesman said, "We understand that this exercise will
cause inconvenience to the public. The Government has made arrangements to
carry out testing for all persons present in the 'restricted area' as soon as
possible. The aim is to strive to complete testing of all identified persons
subject to compulsory testing and confirm the results, and finish the
exercise at around 10am tomorrow. The Government will make a public
announcement when the declaration expires officially. In the cases in which
employees are unable to go to work because of the declaration, the Government
hopes their employers can exercise discretion and not deduct the salaries or
benefits of the employees."
 
     If staying in the "restricted area" will cause unreasonable hardship to
individuals who are not residents in the area when the declaration takes
effect, government officers may exercise discretion and allow that person to
leave the area after considering the individual circumstances. That person
must have followed the instructions to undergo testing and leave his/her
personal information for contact purposes.
 
     According to the compulsory testing notice to be issued today, any
persons other than those specified above who had been present at the above
building for more than two hours from July 29 to August 4, 2022, even if they
were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the declaration
took effect, must undergo compulsory testing on or before August 6, 2022. As
a mutant strain is involved, for prudence's sake, vaccinated persons and



persons who have recently been tested are also required to undergo testing.
 
     The Housing Department has set up a hotline (Tel: 2389 0020) which
started operation at 5pm today for residents restricted by the declaration to
make enquiries and seek assistance. The Social Welfare Department will also
provide assistance to the affected persons.
 
     The Government appeals to persons subject to compulsory testing for
their full co-operation by registering and undergoing testing, and waiting
for the results patiently at home. The Government will strictly follow up on
whether the persons concerned have complied with the compulsory testing
notices and "restriction-testing declaration". Any person who fails to comply
with the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be fined a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person would also be issued with a compulsory
testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified time
frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order or the
"restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender would be
liable to a fine at level 5 ($50,000) and imprisonment for six months.

Government announces latest situation
of fresh food supply from Mainland

     A Government spokesman announced today (August 4) that the supply of
fresh food from the Mainland yesterday (August 3) was sufficient and stable.

     According to the latest information, the quantity of vegetables supplied
from the Mainland to Hong Kong yesterday (as of midnight) by land and water
transportation was over 2 600 tonnes, comparable to the average daily supply
from the Mainland on a normal day. The volume of vegetables sold through the
wholesale markets of the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department
(AFCD) and the Vegetable Marketing Organization was about 826 tonnes. The
average wholesale prices of choi sum and pak choi stood at $6.50 and $7.40
per catty respectively yesterday. The supply of eggs to the wholesale market
remained steady, with the average daily supply standing at about 3.3 million
for the past week, comparable to the average daily supply on a normal day
last year.

     The total supply of chilled meat from the Mainland yesterday was about
40 tonnes. The supply of live pigs was plentiful.

     The supply of chilled poultry from the Mainland was about 140 000 head
yesterday, and about 11 000 live chickens were slaughtered locally. The
supply was abundant.

     Regarding the rice supply, in compliance with the requirement by the
Government, stockholders of rice have to maintain the reserve stock of rice
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at a level sufficient for consumption by the local population for 15 days.
The trade generally stocks double the required amount, which is sufficient
for one month's consumption by Hong Kong citizens. In recent years, the
import and consumption of rice in Hong Kong has stood at a steady level of
around 320 000 to 330 000 tonnes per year. The import quantity (including
reserve stock) as of end-June 2022 was 30 400 tonnes. Suppliers also maintain
a reserve for food that can be stored, such as frozen meat, for around three
months' stock generally.

     The Government will continue to maintain close liaison with the Mainland
authorities and major food suppliers to ensure a stable food supply.

     The AFCD updates and publishes the fresh food supply information daily.
Members of the public may visit the AFCD website for updates on daily
supplies and wholesale prices of fresh food
(www.afcd.gov.hk/english/agriculture/agr_fresh/agr_fresh.html).
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